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PRINCIPALôS MESSAGE: Welcome back to the new term. I was on long service leave for the last two weeks of last 
term, so I didnôt have the opportunity to be involved in two important events, the Tough Takari Kids fun run and the 
ANZAC Day assembly. From all reports, these events were both very successful. Talking with students, they all had a 
great time running the Tough Takari Kids obstacle course. The P&C did an amazing job of coordinating the event and the 
number of parent helpers ensured everything went smoothly. In total, the P&C raised over $3 000. This is an amazing 
effort for a small school. And congratulations to all the students who took part in the ANZAC Day assembly. ANZAC Day 
is an important event in Australian and the students ensured the assembly was conducted with dignity and respect. 

            Dave Tennant 
 

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE: Parents are informed that the School Development Day planned for 
week seven, Tuesday 6 June, has been cancelled. Students will now attend school on the 
Tuesday following the WA Day long weekend. The next School Development Day will now be 
taken in term four. Apologies if this change has caused any inconvenience. 
 

TOUGH TAKARI KIDS: Congratulations to all of the students who participated in Tough Takari Kids at the end of the 
term. It was a great afternoon and everyone really enjoyed the slime pit! A special thank you to Mrs Patrick, Ms Wheatley 
and the amazing team of P&C, and parent helpers who made the day possible.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
TALES OF TIMES PAST INCURSION: Thank you to the members of Tales of Times Past for sharing some very 
entertaining stories about growing up, before the creation of mobile phones and iPads. The students learnt a lot about 
transport and what it was like to grow up in Europe and Australia after World War Two.  

NAPLAN: Year 3 and 5 students will sit NAPLAN assessments during week 3. Information brochures were distributed to 
students last term. Please come and see the administration team if you have any queries regarding NAPLAN. 
 
Week 3 Tuesday 9 May  Writing & Language Conventions 
  Wednesday 10 May  Reading 
  Thursday 11 May  Numeracy 
 
SPECIAL NOTE: Parents may choose to withdraw their children from the NAPLAN assessments. This is a matter 
for consideration by individual parents in consultation with Mr Tennant. Parents must contact Mr Tennant now if 
they would like to discuss their childôs withdrawal from any or all of this yearôs assessments. 
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RANGER ALERT: Rangers patrolled the parking outside of the school at the end of last term, and the school has been informed 
that this will continue this term. Please ensure you read all signs carefully. The Kiss and Drive bays are 1 minute maximum. The 
bays are designed so parents can set children down in the morning and pick them up in the afternoon without leaving the car. If 
students arenôt waiting in front of the Library when you get there, please move on and find a more permanent parking space or 
drive around the block.  
 
The other parking spots on Rickman Street outside of the school, are 15 minute parking bays between 7:30 - 9:00am and 2:30 -  
4:15pm. Cars parked there longer than 15 minutes can be fined. 
 
The Rangers also noticed parents parking in the staff car park and highlighted this as a safety concern. Unless you have an 
ACROD sticker and are legally allowed to park in the Disabled Bays in the staff car park, no parents should be parking here. 
 

Thank you for helping keep our children safe  

ANZAC DAY SERVICE: 

 

 

 
 

RUN CLUB IS BACK!: Run Club began today. Run Club will run on Wednesday and Friday mornings between 8:00-8:30am. 
Parents are welcome to join the staff and students as they complete laps around the oval.  
 
Todayôs numbers: 17 students ran a total of 91 laps = 30.3km 
   Pre Primary - Tylar P 3 laps and Solomon P ran 4 laps. Well done boys! 
   Year 1 - Justine L ran an amazing 10 laps 
   Year 2 - Victoria L ran 7 laps 
   Year 5 - Hayley G ran 10 laps 
   Year 6 - Ruby H ran 10 laps 
 
Leader Board: 1st Year 6  - 28 laps  2nd Year 5 - 28 laps  3rd Staff - 15 laps 
 
BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL POLICY AND MOBILE PHONE POLICY: Two new policies have been developed this year. 
The Before and After School policy and Mobile Phone policy have been uploaded onto the school website for review. Please take 
the time to read over both policies and email or talk to one of the School Council representatives, if you have any feedback. The 
School Council will then discuss any potential changes and feedback by parents at the School Council meeting next term. The 
policies can be found in the Information section on the website under Policies. 
 

 

 
DO YOU KNOW ANY THREE YEAR OLDS ELIGIBLE TO COMMENCE KINDY IN 

2018? 
 

CHILDREN BORN BETWEEN 1 JULY 2013 AND 30 JUNE 2014 
 

WE ARE NOW TAKING APPLICATIONS FOR ENROLMENT! 
 

TELL YOUR FRIENDS, NEIGHBOURS AND FAMILY 
 

PLEASE SEE CATHERINE OR ANN IN THE ADMINISTRATION OFFICE FOR MORE INFORMATION 

ANZAC Poem  
 

Boots stepping on the wet grass, 
exhausted soldiers, waiting for the fight to pass. 

Screams echo in the soldierôs mind, 
in the trenches they remain, confined. 
Smoke, ash and a rotten smell, 
One by one the brave soldiers fell. 
Tears run from the survivors eyes, 

as they see the others meet their demise. 
Determination to win, 

they fight through thick and thin. 
Yelling commands the leader calls ñThis is war!ò 

So much death, the soldiers saw. 
Poppies, flowers, a sea of red, 

Thousands of soldiers rest their head. 
So many fought and had to die, 
Their families had to say goodbye. 
At the going down of the sun, 
We will remember every one. 

This is ANZAC Day on the 25th of April. 
We will remember them. 
Together we stand and say, 

Lest we forget. 
 

Written by Kelly S, Yr 6 


